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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

 

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 

AND COUNCILLORS 

 

 

SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 

 

 

The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council’s 

approval: 

 

 

#14/30  BC Lacrosse Association           
  2014 Canadian Lacrosse Field National Championships 

  (Team BC Field Lacrosse)   

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $175 be awarded to the BC Lacrosse Association to assist 

with travel expenses for Tavin Grant to compete in the 2014 Canadian Lacrosse Field 

National Championships held on 2014 August 29 – 31 in Edmonton, Alberta. 

 

REPORT 

  

An application was received from the BC Lacrosse Association requesting a grant to assist with 

travel expenses for Tavin Grant, a Burnaby resident, to compete in the 2014 Canadian Lacrosse 

Field National Championships held on 2014 August 29-31 in Edmonton, Alberta. 

 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – x-reference #14/31 

        2012 – x-reference #14/31         

                                           2011 – x-reference #14/31 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $175 be 

awarded to the BC Lacrosse Association (Team BC Field Lacrosse) to assist with travel expenses 

for Tavin Grant. 
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#14/31  BC Lacrosse Association           

  2014 Canadian Lacrosse Minor Box National Championships 

  (Team BC Box Lacrosse)   

   

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $875 (5x$175) be awarded to BC Lacrosse Association to 

assist with travel expenses for five members to compete in the 2014 Canadian Lacrosse 

Box National Championships held on 2014 August 6-9 in Whitby, Ontario. 

 

REPORT 

  

An application was received from the BC Lacrosse Association requesting a grant to assist with 

travel expenses for nine Burnaby residents to compete in the 2014 Canadian Lacrosse Box 

National Championships. The athletes will participate in Team BC Box Lacrosse programs as 

follows:  

 Tavin Grant* (Midget), Mackenzie Burns (Midget), John Edin (Bantam) and Thomas 

Vela (PeeWee) - 2014 Team BC (total 4 members) - 2014 August 4-9 in 

Coquitlam/New Westminster, B.C. 

 Raffaella Caporale (Jr.), Orchid Kamron (Jr.), Monica Mastromonaco (Jr.), Angela 

Preissl (Jr.), Carlene Spagnuolo (Midget) - 2014 Team BC (total 5 members) - 2014 

August 6-9 in Whitby, Ontario 

 

*Tavin Grant will be participating in both events (Field & Box Lacrosse) – see #14/30 

 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – $525 (3x$175)  

        2012 – $350 (2x$175)             

                                           2011 – $525 (3x$175) 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $875 be 

awarded to the BC Lacrosse Association (Team BC Box Lacrosse) to assist with travel expenses 

for Raffaella Caporale, Orchid Kamron, Monica Mastromonaco, Angela Preissl and Carlene 

Spagnuolo. 
 

 

#14/32  Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union, CUPE Local 23      

  Open Golf Tournament 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

1. THAT an in-kind grant to assist with the cost of green fees in the amount of $1,200 be 

awarded in support of the CUPE 23 Open Golf Tournament held on 2014 September 14 

at Riverway Golf Course. 
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REPORT 

 

An application was received from Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union, CUPE Local 23 requesting 

a grant for a green fee waiver in support of the Open Golf Tournament held on 2014 September 

14 at Riverway Golf Course.  Funds raised will benefit the CUPE 23 hot lunch school program 

providing assistance to Burnaby schools. 

 

 Request: $1,200  CPA:  2013 – $1,000 in-kind  

    In-Kind Green Fees   2012 – $1,000 in-kind 

                                           2011 – $1,000 in-kind 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant in the amount of $1,200 

be awarded to Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union, CUPE Local 23 in support of the Annual Golf 

Tournament. 

 

 

#14/33  Parent Support Services Society of BC       

  Summer Picnic  

   

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

1. THAT this grant application be denied. 

 

REPORT 

 

An application was received from Parent Support Services Society of BC requesting a grant to 

assist with the cost of hosting the 6
th

 Annual Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Summer 

Picnic held on 2014 August 09 at Queen’s Park, New Westminster. 

  

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – No Application  

        2012 – No Application 

                                           2011 – $100 

  

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant request be denied as it does not 

fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 

 

 

#14/34  Burnaby New Westminster Ringette Association       

  Icebreaker Tournament 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT an in-kind grant for facility rental in the amount of $1,300 be awarded to the 

Burnaby New Westminster Ringette Association to cover the cost of providing carousel 

rides to teams participating in a tournament in Burnaby on 2014 November 8 – 11. 
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REPORT 

 

An application was received from the Burnaby New Westminster Ringette Association 

requesting an in-kind grant for facility rental to cover the costs of carousel rides in support of the 

annual Icebreaker Tournament to be held on 2014 November 08-11 in Burnaby. 

 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – $1,340 in-kind  

        2012 – No Application 

                                            2011 – No Application 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant in the amount of up to 

$1,300 be awarded to Burnaby New Westminster Ringette Association to cover the cost of 

providing carousel rides to the teams participating in the annual Icebreaker Tournament. 

 

 

#14/35       United Way of the Lower Mainland    
       Street Banner Program 

  

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT an in-kind grant for labour cost be awarded to the United Way of the Lower 

Mainland in support of the 2014 United Way Fall Campaign to cover banner installation 

and removal costs along Kingsway within the Metrotown Town Centre. 

 

REPORT 

   

An application was received from United Way of the Lower Mainland requesting a grant in 

support of the 2014 United Way Fall Campaign in the amount of $15,000 to cover banner 

installation and removal costs along Kingsway within the Metrotown Town Centre.   The 

banners would be installed 2014 September and removed at the end of December.   

 

 Request: $15,000  CPA:  2013 - $15,000 

    2012 - $15,000 

        2011 - $14,100 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant for labour cost be 

awarded to United Way of the Lower Mainland in support of their 2014 United Way Fall 

Campaign. 
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#14/36  Neil Squire Society         
  Job Fair for Persons with Disabilities 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $4,000 be awarded to the Neil Squire Society to assist 

with the cost of hosting a Job Fair for Persons with Disabilities to be held 2014 October 

23 in Burnaby. 

 

REPORT 

    

An application was received from the Neil Squire Society requesting a grant to assist with the 

cost of a Job Fair for Persons with Disabilities to be held 2014 October 23 in Burnaby. Over 30 

employers and 300 attendees will be participating. 

 

 Request: $5,000  CPA:  2013 – No Application  

        2012 – No Application 

                                           2011 – No Application 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $4,000 be 

awarded to the Neil Squire Society. 

 

 

#14/37  Centre for Multi-Cultural Ministries     

  Temple Tour Project 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT this grant application be denied. 

 

REPORT 

 

An application was received from the Centre for Multi-Cultural Ministries requesting a grant to 

assist with the cost of hosting a Temple Tour in the Lower Mainland. With the goal of building 

bridges and deepening understanding among cultures, tour participants will visit a Sikh temple, a 

Hindu temple, a Muslim mosque, a Buddhist temple, a Jewish synagogue and a Christian church. 

 

 Request: $5,000  CPA:  2013 – No Application  

        2012 – No Application 

                                           2011 – No Application 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant request be denied as it does not 

fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 
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#14/38  Coalition for Gun Control        

  Gun Control Measures 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT this grant request be denied. 

 

REPORT 

 

 

An application was received from the Coalition for Gun Control requesting a grant in support of 

stronger gun control measures in Canada. 

 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – Denied  

        2012 – No Application             

                                           2011 – No Application 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant request be denied as it does not 

fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 

 

 

#14/39  Team Canada – Canadian National Dance Teams   
  International Dance Organization World Championships   

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $200 be awarded to the National Dance Championships 

Organization in support of travel expenses for Caroline Kiddie to compete at the 

International Dance Organization World Championships in Poland on 2014 December 

07-17. 

 

     

REPORT 

 

An application was received from Canadian National Dance Teams requesting a grant in support 

of travel expenses for Caroline Kiddie, a Burnaby resident, to compete at the International Dance 

Organization World Championships in ballet and modern dance on 2014 December 07-17 in 

Poland. 

 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – $200  

        2012 – No Application             

                                           2011 – No Application 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $200 be 

awarded to the National Dance Championships Organization in support of travel expenses for 

Caroline Kiddie. 
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#14/40  Me to We Club          

  The Power of Education Project            

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT this grant application be denied. 

 

 

REPORT 

 

An application was received from Bill Xu, a student at Moscrop Secondary School, requesting a 

grant to assist with the cost of building a school in Ghana. Mr. Xu has established a Me to We 

Club in the Burnaby School District to raise awareness and money for 30 youths and five 

teachers to go to Ghana to build a school. 

 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – No Application  

        2012 – No Application             

                                           2011 – No Application 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant request be denied as it does not 

fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 

 

 

#14/41  Mountain United FC         

  Canadian Soccer Association Club Nationals   

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $875 (5x$175) be awarded to the Mountain United FC 

U16 Girls team in support of travel expenses for five members to represent BC at the 

Canadian Association Club Nationals in Mount Pearl, Newfoundland to be held 2014 

October 6-13. 

 

REPORT 

 

An application was received from Mountain United FC requesting a grant to assist with travel 

expenses for five Burnaby residents (Lauren Rea, Reesa Wright, Jenna Gurniak, Stefania Rizzo, 

and Anisha Sangha) to represent BC on the U16 Girls Team at the upcoming Canadian 

Association Club Nationals to be held on 2014 October 6-13 in Mount Pearl, Newfoundland.  

 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – No Application  

        2012 – No Application             

                                           2011 – No Application 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $875 be 

awarded to the Mountain United FC in support of travel expenses for Lauren Rea, Reesa Wright, 

Jenna Gurniak, Stefania Rizzo, and Anisha Sangha. 
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#14/42  Christmas Lunch/Dinner Grants      

  Seniors   

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $7.00 per person be awarded to seniors groups applying 

for their 2014 Christmas Dinner grants. 

 

     

REPORT 

 

An application was received from the New Vista Society requesting a grant to assist with the cost 

of providing a Christmas Lunch to 260 Burnaby seniors to be held at the New Vista Care Home 

on 2014 November 26-27.  

 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – $7.00 per person  

        2012 – $7.00 per person 

                                           2011 – $7.00 per person 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $7.00 per person 

be awarded to seniors groups for their 2014 Christmas Dinner grants. 

 

 

 #14/43 Burnaby Community Services                  

  Core Programs and Publications 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $28,000 be awarded to Burnaby Community Connections 

to assist with the cost of services and programs provided by the Society for 2014. 

 

      

REPORT 

    

An application was received from Burnaby Community Services requesting a grant to assist with 

the cost of services and programs provided by the Society for 2014.  Programs and services 

include: the Burnaby Camping Bureau ($4,000), Seniors Transportation ($13,000), the Burnaby 

Christmas Bureau ($5,000), and production & distribution of various publications ($6,000). 

 

 Request: $28,000  CPA:  2013 – $27,000   

        2012 – $27,000             

                                           2011 – $28,000 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $28,000 be 

awarded to Burnaby Community Connections in support of the cost of services and programs 

provided by the Society. 
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#14/44  Burnaby Meals on Wheels        

  Meals on Wheels Program   

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $9,000 be awarded to Burnaby Meals on Wheels to assist 

with the cost of providing home delivery meal service in Burnaby for 2014. 

 

REPORT   
 

An application was received from Burnaby Meals on Wheels requesting a grant to assist with the 

cost of providing home delivery service of nutritious hot and/or frozen meals to Burnaby 

residents who cannot prepare meals for themselves. 

 

 Request: $9,000  CPA:  2013 – $9,000  

        2012 – $9,000 

                                           2011 – $9,000 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $9,000 be 

awarded to Burnaby Meals on Wheels in support of their Home Delivery Service Program. 

 

 

#14/45  Burnaby Community Services      

  Burnaby Recreation Credit Program   

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $17,000 be awarded to Burnaby Community Connections 

toward the cost of administering the Burnaby Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services 

Credit Program for 2014. 

 

REPORT 

     

An application was received from Burnaby Community Services requesting a grant to assist with 

the fixed costs of administering the Burnaby Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services Recreation 

Credit Program for 2014. The Recreation Credit program provides low-income residents with 

credits that can be used towards Burnaby Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services programs and 

admissions. 

 

 Request: $17,000  CPA:  2013 – $17,000  

        2012 – $17,000 

                                           2011 – $18,850 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $17,000 be 

awarded to Burnaby Community Connections in support of the cost of administering the 

Burnaby Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services Credit Program. 
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#14/46  BC Crime Prevention Association       
  BCCPA Annual Training Symposium   

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

    

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $3,500 be awarded to the BC Crime Prevention 

Association in support of their 36
th

 Annual Training Symposium to be held 2014 October 

30 to November 01 at the Delta Burnaby Hotel & Conference Centre. 

 

REPORT 

 

An application was received from BC Crime Prevention Association (BCCPA) requesting a 

grant to support the 36
th

 Annual Training Symposium to be held 2014 October 30 – November 

01 at the Delta Burnaby Hotel & Conference Centre in Burnaby. 

 

 Request: $5,000  CPA:  2013 – $2,500 

        2012 – No Application 

                                           2011 – $2,500 

 

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $3,500 be 

awarded to the BC Crime Prevention Association in support of the BCCPA 36
th

 Annual Training 

Symposium in 2014. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Councillor P. Calendino 

Chair 
 

Councillor P. McDonell 

Vice Chair 

 

Councillor D. Johnston 

Member 


